
May 28th, 2023 

THE VALLEY BULLETIN 

THE DAY OF PENTECOST 



WELCOME 

If you are visiting, we welcome you into our midst.  
Whoever you are and wherever you are on your journey in faith, you are welcome.   

It is a blessing to have you worship with us today! 
The Parish of the Valley respectfully acknowledges that we gather for worship  

on traditional Anishinabe Algonquin territory. 

Let’s Pray 

 
For the Church in  the World we pray for  The Extra-Provincial Churches. We pray for Linda 
Nicholls, our Primate,  Anne Germond, our  Metropolitan and Christopher Harper, National 
Indigenous Archbishop. 
 

In our Diocese of Ottawa we pray for: 
† For Shane Parker, our Bishop;  for Matthew Brown our Incumbent; for Gillian 

Hoyer & Nicholas Forte our Associate Incumbents; for Claire Bramma our       
Assistant Curate, and for our Interim Associate Priest, Rick Durrett. 

† For the 7 million + souls who succumbed to the Covid19 Pandemic. 
†    The staff at Ascension House, for the Parish of Lower Ottawa Valley and for the ACW and 

their groups and members throughout our Diocese. 
† For St George’s, South Alice, part of the Parish of the Valley. 
 
For the life & members of our Parish of the Valley Community, this week  we pray for:    
Sandra Slater, Art & Minnie Slaughter, Richard & Pauline Smerdon, Frank & Donna 
Smith, Donna Smith, and all members of their  families. 
 
For those who have died, and for all members of their families as they grieve: 
Bette Lavergne 
 
For the sick and those who have asked for our prayers …  

Alice & Petawawa: Colette, Scarlett, Terry, Jim, Brittany, Donna, Shawn, Gerry, 
Vandela, Sharon, Peter. 

Barry’s Bay & Whitney: Anna, Morley, Michael, Cathy, Abigail, Susan, Patricia,   
Elspeth, Debra,  Mary-Jayne, Violet, Fern, Shirley, Marilyn, Betty, David, Susie, Freda. 

Killaloe/Tramore & Eganville: Richard, Anice, Phyllis, Peter, Dorothy, Ethel,   
Paula, Marilyn, Pauline, Jim, Hanna, Scarlett, Toots, Denise, Forest, Rosemary.  

Pembroke: Stephanie, Stephen, George, Margie, John, Mindy, Molly, Muriel, Cecil, 
Lynne, Rita, Susan, Ann, Lomie, Jessie. 

Stafford / Beachburg/Cobden:   Ruby,Janice, Shalynn, Mac, Dale, Mike, Gavin,   
Agnes, Nathan, Susan, Ryan, Haley, Ruth, James, Sharon, Dave, Nicholas, Carolyn, 
Hillary, Sharon, Glen, Ralph, Scott, John, Sharon, Patsy, Holly, Thyra, Anne, Sandra, 
Nathan, Bill. 



Readings                               
 
MAY 28, 2023 –The Day of Pentecost 
Acts 2.1-21; Psalm 104.25-35, 37; 1 Corinthians 12.3b-13; John 20.19-23 

 

Upcoming Readings 

 
June 4, 2023 –Trinity Sunday 

Genesis 1.1-2: 4a; Psalm 8; 2 Corinthians 13:11-13; Matthew 28.16-20 
 

June 11, 2023 –Corpus Christi, Episcopal Visit/Baptisms & Confirmations 
Deutoronomy 8.2-3, 14-16; Ps 147.12-15, 19-20; 1Cor 10.16-17; Jn 6.51-58 

 

Offerings  

We are grateful for your ongoing support of our parish’s congregations. Donations 
can always be placed on the offering plates located at the back of the church, or can 
be given during the offertory in congregations where an offering plate is passed. To 
learn more about Pre-Authorized Remittances (PAR), options for e-transfer, or 
how to donate online with credit card through Canada Helps or Tithe.ly, please visit 
our website: www.ValleyAnglicans.ca  

Services in the Parish of the Valley 

Sunday, June 4th, 2023 
 

8 & 10 am - Holy Trinity Pembroke 
9am-St Anthony’s Whitney 

9am -Ascension Killaloe  
9:30am -St George’s South Alice  

11am - St John’s Eganville  
11am - St Paul’s Cobden (Morning Prayer) 

11am - Epiphany Barry’s Bay  
11:15am - All Saints Petawawa  

http://Tithe.ly
http://www.ValleyAnglicans.ca


News 

 
Bishop Shane Parker will be making an Episcopal Visit to the Parish of the Valley on 
Sunday June 11th. There will be one principle service of worship for the entire parish on 
that Sunday at Holy Trinity Pembroke at 10am at which the bishop will offer baptism, 
confirmation, reception and reaffirmation to candidates from across the Valley. There will 
be a joint parish choir for this service and those who are interested in singing are asked to 
contact Paula Lundrigan (paulalundrigan64@gmail.com) to receive the music. A reception 
will follow the service. All members of the Parish of the Valley are encouraged to attend 
as we celebrate with our bishop and candidates. 
 
The churches of Cobden and Stafford are joining together to host THE BIG GIVE after 
the Covid hiatus.  Each year churches across Canada bless and love their neighbourhoods 
through a day of giving back  to their communities where Everything Is Free.  The Cobden 
churches are very excited to see how God is going to use The Big Give this year in this 
town.  Come join the excitement in the Cobden Astrolabe Arena, 43 Astrolable Road, on 
June 3rd.Refreshments from 8am to 9am.  Arena open from 9am to 1pm. 
Anyone wishing to donate gently used items may do so on June 1st from 1pm to 6:30 
pm   and June 2nd from 9am to 3 pm at Astrolabe Arena in Cobden.  
See Cobden Facebook page for more details. 
 
The next Food Bank Sunday in the parish will be on Father’s Day, June 18th. Please 
bring donations of non-perishable foods or cash donations with you to worship on this day 
in support of our local food banks across the Valley. 
 
Upcoming Council Meetings in the Parish 
 
- Alice / Petawawa Central Council — Wednesday May 31st, 7:15pm at St. George's 
- St. John’s Eganville Congregational Council — Sunday June 4th, 12:30pm 
- Holy Trinity Pembroke Congregational Council — Wednesday June 14th, 7pm via         
Zoom 

- Killaloe / Tramore Congregational Council — Thursday June 15th, 2pm, at home of Sue 
Parks 

 
Please speak with your local churchwardens or council members if there are any items of 
business you wish to raise. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

www.valleyanglicans.ca 
@valleyanglicans on Facebook, Twitter, & Instagram 

 

Main office: 
68 Renfrew St,  
Pembroke, ON K8A 5R6 
613-732-4658 
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